
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Lady of Lourdes 

Established –1875 

534 N. Wood Street   
Gibson City, IL 60936 

 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday 5 pm 

Sunday 7 am & 10:30 am 
Monday 8 am 
Tuesday 8 am 

Thursday 6:30 pm 
Friday 8 am 

Holy Days: 7 am & 7 pm 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesday 8:30-9:30 am 

Thursday 7-8 pm 
 

Confession 
Saturday 4:30 pm (OLOL) 
Any time by Appointment 

 

Immaculate Conception 
202 E. Green Street 
Roberts, IL 60962 

 

Mass Schedule 
Sunday 8:30 am 

Confession 
Sunday 8:15AM (IC) 

 

Parish Office 
Phone & Fax: 

(217) 784-4671 
General Information 
pastor@ololgc.org 

Address: 
534 N. Wood St. 

Gibson City, IL 60936 

Website 
www.ololgc.org 

Welcome 

Welcome to Our Lady of 

Lourdes and Immaculate 

Conception! We are glad  

you are here with us today.  

If you would like to join 

our Faith Community, 

please contact our parish 

office or stop by any time. 

 

January 4, 2015 
The Epiphany of the Lord 

The Feast of the Epiphany of Our Lord Jesus Christ is one of the oldest Christian 

feasts, though, throughout the centuries, it has celebrated a variety of things. Epiphany comes 

from a Greek verb meaning "to reveal," and all of the various events celebrated by the Feast 

of the Epiphany are revelations of Christ to man. 

 

Like many of the most ancient Christian feasts, Epiphany was first celebrated in the East, 

where it has been held from the beginning almost universally on January 6. Today, among 

both Eastern Catholics and Eastern Orthodox, the feast is known as Theophany—the          

revelation of God to man. 

Epiphany originally celebrated four different events, in the following order of importance: the 

Baptism of the Lord; Christ's first miracle, the changing of water into wine at the wedding in 

Cana; the Nativity of Christ; and the visitation of the Wise Men or Magi. Each of these is a 

revelation of God to man: At Christ's Baptism, the Holy Spirit descends and the voice of God 

the Father is heard, declaring that Jesus is His Son; at the wedding in Cana, the miracle      

reveals Christ's divinity; at the Nativity, the angels bear witness to Christ, and the shepherds, 

representing the people of Israel, bow down before Him; and at the visitation of the Magi, 

Christ's divinity is revealed to the Gentiles—the other nations of the earth. 

 

Eventually, the celebration of the Nativity was separated out, in the West, into Christmas; and 

shortly thereafter, Western Christians adopted the Eastern feast of the Epiphany, still          

celebrating the Baptism, the first miracle, and the visit from the Wise Men. Thus, Epiphany 

came to mark the end of Christmastide—the Twelve Days of Christmas, which began with the 

revelation of Christ to Israel in His Birth and ended with the revelation of Christ to the       

Gentiles at Epiphany. 

Over the centuries, the various celebrations were further separated in the West, and now the 

Baptism of the Lord is celebrated on the Sunday after January 6, and the wedding at Cana is 

commemorated on the Sunday after the Baptism of the Lord. 

In many parts of Europe, the celebration of Epiphany is at least as important as the celebration 

of Christmas. In Italy and other Mediterranean countries, Christians exchange gifts on     

Epiphany—the day on which the Wise Men brought their gifts to the Christ Child—while in 

Northern Europe, it's not unusual to give gifts on both Christmas and Epiphany (often with 

smaller gifts on each of the twelve days of Christmas in between). 

 

Prayer for the feast of the Epiphany of our Lord 

"O God, Who by the guidance of a star didst this day reveal Thine only-begotten Son to the 

Gentiles, mercifully grant that we, who know Thee now by faith, may be so led as to behold 

with our eyes the beauty of Thy majesty. Through the same Lord Jesus Christ, Thy Son, Who 

liveth and reigneth with Thee in the unity of the Holy Spirit, God, world without end. Amen." 

http://catholicism.about.com/od/holydaysandholidays/p/Baptism_of_Lord.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/od/holydaysandholidays/p/Christmas.htm
http://christianity.about.com/od/newtestamentpeople/a/Three-Kings.htm
http://christianity.about.com/od/oldtestamentpeople/a/God-The-Father.htm
http://christianity.about.com/od/oldtestamentpeople/a/God-The-Father.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/od/holydaysandholidays/p/Christmas.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/od/Christmas/tp/What-Are-The-Twelve-Days-Of-Christmas.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/od/holydaysandholidays/f/When-Is-The-Baptism-Of-The-Lord.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/b/2008/12/19/reader-question-giving-gifts-and-the-twelve-days-of-christmas.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/b/2008/12/19/reader-question-giving-gifts-and-the-twelve-days-of-christmas.htm


Pastor 
Rev. Thomas Theneth, CMI 

(630)639-0502 
TTheneth@ololgc.org 

 

Deacon 
Jeff Volker 

 

Parish Secretary 
Patti Meunier 

 

Religious Education 
Alyce Hafer 

 

Youth Ministry 
Bruce Killian 

 

Musicians 
Michele Fackler 

Corey Fields 
 

Parish Council  
President 

Matt Doran (OLOL) 

Baptism 
Call the Rectory at least four 

weeks before the baptism. Baptis-
mal instruction for the parents 
and God-parents is required. 

 

Sick?? 
If you or a family member is sick 

or admitted to the hospital or 
makes a trip to the Emergency 

Room, please contact Fr. Thomas 
at (630) 639-0502 or Deacon Jeff 

at (217) 781-8238. 
 

Marriage 
Call the Rectory at least six 
months before. A six month 
preparation time is required. 

Ministry Schedules 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date   
 

Altar Servers 
 

Lectors Euch. Minister Ushers Homebound        
Ministry 

 

Sat, Jan 10 
5:00PM 

Giles Volker 
Joe Allen 

Lisa Heap Deacon Jeff  Denis & Cherry Fisher 

Sun, Jan 11 
7:00AM 

Jessica Freehill Andrew Killian    

Sun, Jan 11 
10:39AM 

Braden Roesch 
Alex Killian 

YOUTH MASS    
 

THIS WEEK’S INTENTIONS 

If you wish to have a Mass intention for a loved one, anniversary or 
other occasion, please contact the parish office.  Mass intentions are 

$10.  

MON  Jan 5                      NO MASS 

TUE  Jan 6                        NO MASS 

WED  Jan 7            NO MASS 

THU Jan 8 NO MASS 

FRI  Jan 9 NO MASS 

SAT  Jan 10                           Gerry Gravlin 

SUN  Jan 11             7:00AM OLOL) 

                                     8:30 AM (IC)  

10:30 AM (OLOL) 

 

For all Parishioners 

For all Parishioners 

Lyla Hutchcraft 

Thank You 
For Your Gifts 

OLOL                 

Imm. Conception 

Envelopes  
 

$1942.50 

Loose  $491.00 

Capital Imp. $65.00 

Christmas $3510.05 

SAINTS  OF THE WEEK 
 
 

Monday, January 5 
St. John Neumann 

Tuesday, January 6 
St. Andre Bessette 

Wednesday, January 7 
St. Raymond of Penafort 
Thursday,  January 8 
St. Angela of Folligno 

Friday, January 9 
St. Adrian of Canterbury 

Saturday, January 10 
St. Gregory of Nyssa 

Sunday, January 11 
Blessed William Carter 

Total 
 
Christmas  

$150.00 
 

$631.00 

  

Volunteers are always needed for our parish ministries. For more information on how to join, contact the parish office. 

The Knights of Columbus 

will be having a second 

collection next weekend 

1/10-1/11 for the new   

Gibson area Food Pantry.  

Please make checks       

payable to Knights of    

Columbus. 

 

 

 

 

Chuck & Jeanne Weber 1/5 
Brett & Jodi Beyers 1/8 
 

 

 

 

 

Brooks Schmitt 1/5 
Haven Hathaway 1/6 
Dan Kleist 1/10 

 

 

 

 
Our Condolences to  

the family of  

 
Dr. Sunderland 

On the death of his 
wife Mildred. 

Our prayers are with 
you at this difficult 

time. 



Pray for the Sick & 
Homebound 

Tony Coons 
Mary Cothern 
Jesse Cervelli 
Vicky Stuckey 
Dick Walter 
Doris Benter 

Penny Campbell 
Loretta Bode 
Rita Benefiel 

Chuck Kemmer 
Vivian Geurts 

Mardella Duffy 
Joanne Baker 

Don Hahn 
Dennis Stack 

 
 If you wish to add the name 

of a loved one who is sick, 
please contact the parish 
office  at 217-784-4671 or 

 pastor@ololgc.org. 

PARISH EVENTS 

 

January 5 

St. John Neumann 
Perhaps because the United States got a later start in the history of the world, it 

has relatively few canonized saints, but their number is increasing. 

John Neumann was born in what is now the Czech Republic. After studying in 
Prague, he came to New York at 25 and was ordained a priest. He did missionary work in 
New York until he was 29, when he joined the Redemptorists and became its first member 
to profess vows in the United States. He continued missionary work in Maryland, Virginia 

and Ohio, where he became popular with the Germans. 

At 41, as bishop of Philadelphia, he organized the parochial school system into a diocesan 

one, increasing the number of pupils almost twentyfold within a short time. 

Gifted with outstanding organizing ability, he drew into the city many teaching             
communities of sisters and the Christian Brothers. During his brief assignment as vice    
provincial for the Redemptorists, he placed them in the forefront of the parochial      

movement.        

Well-known for his holiness and learning, spiritual writing and preaching, on October 13, 
1963, John Neumann became the first American bishop to be beatified. Canonized in 1977, 

he is buried in St. Peter the Apostle Church in Philadelphia. 

Neumann took seriously our Lord’s words, “Go and teach all nations.” From Christ he    
received his instructions and the power to carry them out. For Christ does not give a     
mission without supplying the means to accomplish it. The Father’s gift in Christ to John 

Neumann was his exceptional organizing ability, which he used to spread the Good News. 

Sun. January 11 

 CCD Pancake Breakfast 

 

Wed, January 14 

 K of C Meeting 7PM 

 

Wed, January 28 

 Parish Council Meeting 

        7PM 

 

 

 

 
Our Condolences to  

the family of  

 
Lloyd & Shirley Spellmeyer 

On the death of their daughter 
Catherine. 

 
Our prayers are with you at this 

difficult time. 

GIBSON AREA FOOD PANTRY PARISH PROJECT 
 
Hopefully everyone has had the opportunity to read about the proposal 

to make a parish commitment to the newly established Gibson Area 
Food Pantry.  I ask if everyone could respond with their thoughts, and 

a YES or NO to a commitment to this project to the parish email      

pastor@ololgc.org or to Jeff Volker over the next week.   As the Food 
Pantry plans to kick off in February, we would like to 

have our parish plans organized this month and without a parish        
commitment,  this will not be possible. As always, I thank everyone for 

their thoughts and ongoing generosity to our parish and community.  

Together we make a BIG difference in the lives of many in our           
community. 

 

It is that time of year again and we are at the mercy of Mother Nature.  Much like our 
local schools we may have to cancel classes due to the weather.  As a reminder,       
cancellations for Religious Education classes are announced on WGCY 106.3.  We will 
also post cancellations on channel 3 WCIA.  The posting will also be on the weather 
board of the Illinois Home page:  http://www.illinoishomepage.net/closings. 
 

Thank you, 
Alyce 

From the RE Desk 

                                                  BRAIN HEALTH SERIES 
 

Start the year off right by learning what you can do to keep your brain healthy and 

strong! Seminars will be on Wednesdays the entire month of January from 10-11:30 AM 
at Moyer District Library.  Join us for the first seminar on January 7th for BUILDING A 

BETTER MEMORY with Chelsey Byers.  This workshop will cover how researchers are 
examining the memory process, how memory changes as people age, and some      

techniques and strategies for improving memory. 



Bulletin submissions should be received by Wednesdays at 5:00 pm.  Call the parish at 784-4671 or email to pastor@ololgc.org.   

Reprinted with permission of Liguori Publications 


